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THIS WEEK 
 
Year 5 Music (26.2.18) 
This week our year 5 pupils had their first taster session playing the Pbuzz. They will be having a weekly music lesson with Iain McKnight for 4 
weeks using the Pbuzz instruments. This will help the children to learn about how to blow into an instrument to get a sound. They will then 
progress onto Brass instruments using the skills they have been taught on the Pbuzz. Year 5 will be working for 10 weeks on the brass instru-
ments with Mr McKnight.  
 
PSA Meeting (27.2.18) 
The PSA held their meeting at 3.30pm in the school staff room. There was a good turn out. Thank you to all the parents who attended. Your 
support is always very greatly appreciated. The minutes have been uploaded to the PSA section of the school website. This meeting focussed 
on preparations for our next movie night where we will be showing Despicable Me 3 and the Lego Ninjago movie and preparations for our 
Easter bingo. The PSA also agreed to support the school with a number of funding bids from staff. These ranged from artwork drying racks for 
KS2, A beautiful role-play area for Reception and a comprehensive multi- sensory balance system for Nursery.  
 
Eyes and Ears check (28.2.18) 
On Wednesday the school nursing team came in to do our eyes and ears check for Reception. The Nurses will return to school on Monday 
23rd April to follow up any children who were absent or who need to be re-tested for any reason.  
 
Yr4 & 5 Kudos Programming Workshop (28.2.18) 
Year 4 and 5 visited Shavington Academy to take part in a Kudos programming workshop on Wednesday as part of their work on the compu-
ting curriculum.  
 
World Book Day (1.3.18) 
Thursday was World Book Day. What a great day! We had some fabulous costumes from staff and children celebrating books, stories and our 
favourite characters and authors.  Thank you to all who joined in. It was great to see so many of our children who also actually brought in the 
book to share with their class so they could show people who their character was and enjoy the story together.  
 
Yoga Workshops (2.3.18) 

Years 4, 5 and 6 took part in an hour long yoga workshop today. We have been very fortunate to access these workshops through a contact 
that is offering our children this opportunity free of charge. These workshops fitted in beautifully with our approach to emotionally healthy 
schools. Each of the different classes are having a slightly different focus. Year 4 will be focusing on self-love, Year 5 self-awareness and Year 
6 stress. They looked amazing and a lovely activity for KS2 to engage in.  

 

NEXT WEEK 
 

Rev Den KS1 Assembly (5.3.18) 
On Monday we will welcome Rev Den into school for one of her special assemblies.  

Year 5 & 6 visit to Brereton Heath (6.3.18) 

On Tuesday years 5 and 6 will be going to Brereton Heath. The day will be spent based around the theme of a treasure hunt. We have 
planned this activity day to work alongside one of our MAT (Multi Academy Schools) Wheelock Primary. So children from year 5 and 6 from 
both schools will be working together in teams. The main purpose of this day is to allow children the opportunity to further strengthen their 
4 learning muscles. The ANT (team work), The Rhino (building resilience), The Beaver (being resourceful) and the Tortoise (reflecting on 
learning) in a very practical action packed day. The children will be tent building, orienteering and taking part in a variety of team challenges 
throughout the day.  
 
LAB meeting (6.3.18) 
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NEXT WEEK 

 
Writing Workshop (6.3.18) 

On Tuesday parents, grandparents and carers are invited into school to attend a writing workshop. The staff have provided an opportunity to 
share with you how we teach writing. The workshop is for any parent, grandparent or carer of a child in Nursery and Reception. The        
workshop will be held in the KS1 hall and starts at 5.30pm. This workshop is aimed at adults who want to support their child and understand 
the way we teach writing and the requirements for writing in these different year groups. Therefore we ask that children do not attend this 
meeting.  
 
Rev Den KS2 Assembly (7.3.18) 
On Wednesday we will welcome Rev Den into school for one of her special assemblies.  

 
Movie Night (8.3.18) 
On Thursday it’s Movie Night. Movie Night is for anyone from Reception through to year 6. We will be showing two movies again this time 
following the success at the last movie night. The two movies are Despicable Me 3 and Lego Ninjago. The children can choose which movie 
they want to watch. Please bring your child to the KS1 entrance then into the KS1 hall. We invite children to wear PJ’s and bring a blanket/
cushion etc. to chill and relax and enjoy the movie. £2 includes a hot dog, crisps and drink as well as entrance into the movie.  

 

Mother’s Day Celebration (9.3.18) 

Your child/children will be bringing home a letter with regards to Mothers Day celebrations tonight. We appreciate and understand that 
some children may not have a Mum but may well have a Grandma, Nana, Auntie, Sister, Carer or Guardian; someone in their life who is of 
equal importance providing that female role model, someone very much loved who may wish to attend.  

As we will celebrate our Mothers day on Friday (as close to Mothering Sunday as possible we thought you might like to join us in our weekly 
Friday afternoon STEM (science, technology, engineering and mathematics) sessions. For more information please read the letter sent home 
today. We hope you can make it and we look forward to seeing you on Friday 9th March.  

Book Fair (9.3.18) 

Following World Book Day,  the book fair will also be open from 2.30pm in the KS1 hall so don’t forget your world book day tokens and come 
along with your child to buy a book! 

GENERAL 
 

Love Music Trust  
 
We are delighted to be taking part in The Love Music Trust’s wider opportunities scheme. This is a fantastic opportunity for the children to 

experience the excitement and challenge of learning a musical instrument.  In the summer term all children in Year 5 will have a weekly class 

music lesson where they will each have their own brass instrument to learn with. All instruments are provided by the Love Music Trust and 

the lessons will then be delivered by Mr Nigel Birch who is specialist instrumental teacher from the Love Music Trust. To prepare the children 

for their brass lessons Mr Iain McKnight has been in school this week, for the first of four sessions, teaching the children how to play the 

pbuzz. The children in Year 5 had their first lesson and absolutely loved it. We look forward to hearing some lovely tuneful music coming 

from Year 5 soon! 

Forces Children 
If you are a service man or woman then please contact the school office. If you are a parent who is currently serving or has served within one 
of the forces within the last 5 years it is important that the school has a record of this. We are able to claim additional funding for children 
who have a parent/parents who are in the forces. We are then able to utilise this additional funding to support your child in their education. 
The money comes into school in the same way we are allocated additional funding for any child who is in receipt of free school meals. This 
information is kept on your child’s school record. 

Fluenz Nasal Spray 

We have been informed through the school nursing team that our school uptake for the fluenz spray was 79% and the school nurse team had 
targeted a 65% uptake so we are really pleased to share this with you.  
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Mrs Carole Mills 

I am writing to you to inform you that Mrs Carole Mills one of our Teaching Assistants has made the very difficult decision to leave her role at 
our school. Mrs Mills has been employed by Shavington Primary School for 4 years but has volunteered for many, many years prior to that.  

She has worked predominately within KS1 and her love has always been Reception and the love of the outdoors. She has worked with chil-
dren in all areas of their learning from Phonics to gardening. She has offered her help and support to school activities both within school as 
part of her role but always been one of the first to offer her time and support to a wide range of projects and ventures we have embarked on 
over the years.  

Mrs Mills has worked within our Reception team supporting teachers, children, parents, grandparents and a range of staff in her role. She will 
leave a big hole in our school and we shall miss her greatly but wish her and her family well in all they do. We will of course be celebrating 
the contribution Mrs Mills has made to our school by making cards and sharing best wishes if you would like to contribute or send any wishes 
please contact the school office. 

Miss Hannah Watts has been working in our school supporting learning in Reception and year 2. Miss Watts has now joined our team on a full 
time basis to ensure continuity. I know she is really excited and keen to carry on her work with Reception. 

Teachers 2 Parents 

As a school, it is very important that our parents/guardians are informed of updates and changes at school in addition to the personal      
updates you will receive about your child’s progress and wellbeing. 
From the week commencing Monday 5th March, the text messages you receive from school will appear differently on your phone. 
 
Our service provider, Teachers2Parents, are excited to introduce an additional new security verification measure to allow parents/guardians 
to check that the messages you receive are from school.  
 
Much like telephone banking, you will continue to receive messages from a secure number with the school message ID now in the body of 
the message, accompanied with a link at the beginning of the message to click through to a Teachers2Parents verification page; confirming 
that the sender of the message is genuine. 
 
This added security measure is another step forward to help reassure parents/guardians of the safety and wellbeing of your child at school. 

 
A typical message will look like this: 
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When you click to verify the message, you will be taken to the following screen: 

 

 
The changes to the text messaging service will not affect use of the Teachers2Parents App, as this continues to offer built in user verification 
and end to end encryption of all messages, plus you will still have secure access to term calendar and school noticeboard updates. 
To take advantage of the Teachers2Parents app, please search and download ‘Teachers2Parents’ for free on iOS App store and Android 
smartphone devices. 
 
We hope you agree, as we do, that this added security measure bolsters reassurance that any important communication about your child is 
safe and you can always be sure that it has been sent by our school. 
 
For more information about Teachers2Parents, please visit. https://eduspot.co.uk/product/teachers2parents/  
 

https://eduspot.co.uk/product/teachers2parents/
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Nursery—Miss Wilks 

Welcome back after half term! This week we read sugarlump 
and the unicorn. We've played in unicorn shaving foam, made 
unicorn chocolate and drawn where Sugarlump will go next. 
We also celebrated world book day, everyone looked           
wonderful in their costumes and we hope they enjoyed the 
rainbow cakes they made.  
Please can we remind parents to send children in with clothing 
suitable for the weather, it's very cold outside so we do need 
hats and gloves!  
 

Shavington Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 

Reception—Mrs Earl, Mrs Hurst & Mrs Glover 

Welcome back! We hope you have had a lovely half term holiday.  The 

children have settled beautifully back into school life and we are    

looking forward to the next half term , even though it is short we have 

lots of exciting things to look forward to. 

Our Julia Donaldson book this week has been ‘What the Ladybird 

Heard’. The children have been playing with the farmyard and              

re-enacting the story with their friends. They have been programming 

the ‘beebots’ to travel to different areas of the farmyard. 

In Literacy the children have been re telling the story of ‘What the 

Ladybird Heard’ and it is great to see how well the children are doing 

with their writing. In maths the children have been learning about 

doubles and have been using spots on ladybirds to help to work them 

out. 

The children loved dressing up for world book day and all the costumes 

were amazing! Please look on tapestry to see the photo of us all 

dressed up. 

The children requested that the role play became an underwater   

adventure and they have loved exploring the activities inside. They love 

dressing up in swimming costumes and looking for underwater      

creatures.  We are very grateful to the PTA for purchasing a ‘Kasbah’ 

for the classroom which is perfect for creating different role play areas.  

The children loved dressing up for world book day and all the costumes 

were amazing! Please look on tapestry to see the photo of us all 

dressed up. 

Next week we will be carrying on with the story ‘What the Ladybird 

Heard’ as the children are enjoying it so much. Of Course we will also 

be doing some ‘Mothers Day’ activities! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Year 1— Mrs Bloor, Mrs Rivers & Mrs Hunter & Mrs 

Gawn 

Welcome back – we hope you have all enjoyed the half term 
holiday. 

This week in Year 1 we have been using the ipads to research 
Chester Zoo. We found out that there are over 21,000     
different animals at the zoo. We then used the information 
we found to make fact files about the zoo. We are going to 
find out about the history of Chester Zoo next week. 

In English, we have been looking at “ing” words. We found 
lots of them in a great book called “Dig, Dig, Digging”.  

Thank you for all your support with World Book Day          
yesterday. The children all looked amazing. We have done lots 
of activities around reading this week, including Assemblies. 

Enjoy the weekend and let’s hope it warms up a little bit! 

 

Year 2—Miss Simms 

This week in year 2 has been very busy! The children all came 
back from half term ready to work their socks off! In Maths 
we have been learning about 3D shapes. We have been 
counting their faces, edges and vertices. We have also looked 
at what 2D shapes we can see on the faces of 3D shapes. As 
you can imagine... the children have been working very hard!! 
In English this week we have been thinking about clear and 
unclear instructions. The children had to help Miss Pretty 
make a jam sandwich by giving her very careful and detailed 
instructions. We then went outside and gave our partners 
very detailed instructions so that they could get from one part 
of the play ground to another. 

We have made a start on the history side of our topic this 
week. We have been learning about the role of a monarch. 
The children were all very shocked to learn that the Queen 
has homework 364 days a year!! Before we wrote about the 
role of a monarch, we of course had to try it out ourselves. So 
we gave ourselves royal titles and showed each other how we 
would walk and sit on a throne. 

On Thursday we celebrated World Book Day. The children all 
came to school dressed as book characters and we have put 
some great photos on our class blog. They all looked brilliant 
and we had lots of fun. We even received a letter from      
Dorothy from the 'Wizard of Oz'. She needed our help to get 
to the Emerald City. Luckily, we have been learning all about 
giving detailed instructions and so we were able to safely 
guide her to where she needed to be. 

Have a lovely weekend! 
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Year 6 -  Miss Brock 
This week our attention in English and topic has been on developing 

our knowledge of the Code of Chivalry. We have used our research 

skills to develop a list of facts all about this medieval Code; these 

facts are going into an already planned formal letter being sent to a 

knight or squire. We explored the features of a formal letter through 

a game of market place: in teams the children searched through a set 

of information cards, with a two-minute time limit for each visit to 

the information and had to feed back what they remembered to 

their team mates - this was lots of fun! We’ve started to think about 

planning our own formal letter and what features we could include in 

our writing.  

In Math’s sessions, we have developed our understanding of        

percentages, finding out how to convert them into fractions and 

decimals and answering some fluency and reasoning questions. We 

then moved on to finding a percentage of an amount. We have 

found this quite tricky however, we have had lots of resilient rhinos 

in class this week!  

Science had a focus of experimenting with light and shadows, using 

everyday items to record how the size of shadows differ when light is 

shone from a different distance. We recorded the results we found 

and used these to report our findings both verbally and in written 

form.  

As you are all aware, Thursday was World Book Day. Throughout the 

day we have completed some book token designs and had time to 

read our own story books. Thank you all for a lovely selection of 

costumes. We had some billionaire boys; a Cruella Deville,           

Dalmatians and a whole load more! There are just too many to list! 

Well done for making such a lovely effort at dressing up as your 

favourite book character.  

Year 3—Miss Chapman & Miss Watson 

Welcome back! 'The Beast from the East' may have           
appeared, but that hasn't stopped us from producing some 
fantastic pieces of work. In English, we have been looking at 
the features of a Non-fiction information leaflet such as     
sub-headings, pictures and a bold title. We then researched 
on the iPads about different volcanoes from around the 
world and we are putting all the  information together to 
produce a leaflet. In Maths, we have been consolidating our 
understanding of money by using number lines to help sup-
port us with finding the right amount of money and giving 
change. In Music, we have looked at the music 'Under the 
Sea', and have been using different musical instruments to 
create a seascape. In Geography, we have been labelling the 
features of a volcano in detail. Thank you to everyone who 
came dressed up for 'World Book Day' - we had so much fun. 
It was clear that a lot of hard work and thought went into 
the costumes you came in!  

Year 5—Miss Spencer 
What a fun week we have had this week in year 5! On 
Wednesday, we enjoyed a computer programming session at 
Shavington Academy. We learned lots of new ICT skills and 
some of us created our own computer games. We did feel that 
we were on an expedition to the North Pole as we walked 
there! It was great fun! We wore our new high-vis vests to 
keep us extra safe on our journey up there. (Thank you Mr 
Wilkinson (Faith's dad) and SP Energy for the fantastic high-vis 
vests that you donated to our school!) 

In maths, we have been continuing with our fractions and Miss 
Spencer has been really impressed with our work. We have 
practised our equivalent fraction skills and moved on to  learn 
how to change improper fractions to mixed fractions and vice 
versa. Next week, we are going to be adding and subtracting 
fractions. 

In English, we have been using our comprehension and      
inference skills and learning all about the legend of 'Saint 
George and the Dragon.' We then moved on to researching a 
modern day dragon, the komodo dragon. We have been   
researching and gathering information all about them and we 
have discovered lots of new technical vocabulary. Next week 
we will be putting our information together to create a        
non-chronological report all about this wonderful creature. 

Year 5 took part in a yoga workshop today, we all enjoyed it 
and felt incredibly relaxed after. 

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Stay warm! 

Year 4—Mr Hazeldine 

I hope everyone has had a wonderful half term. Welcome back!!  

This week we have been looking at writing informal letters in 
English. Firstly, we looked at the features of an informal letter 
and discuss similarities/differences to formal letters. Following 
his, we looked at discussing ideas about Jacques adventure. We 
then started to draft write parts of the letter and we will now 
write a letter about Jacques adventure. 

In maths, we have continued to look at fractions. We have been 
concentrating on equivalent fractions. it’s a difficult topic but we 
are doing fab! Keep practising.   

We have used the iPads to create a collage of all the               
invertebrates that we found on our hunt before half term. 

In topic, we have been using an app to look at underwater    
volcanoes around the world. We have ceeeated a poster with 
these on. We will use this research to help us write a fact file 
about one in particular.  

On Thursday, we had a lovely trip to Nantwich library. It was 
great to see everyone dressed up as a book character. When w 
returned to school, we did a number of world book day activities, 
a lovely day. Well done!!  

Have a lovely weekend!  
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Class Teacher Pupil Achievement 

Reception  Mrs Earl/Mrs Hurst Freddie Ward For super reading. 

Reception  Mrs Glover Myah Poole For being very creative this week 

Year 1  Mrs Hunter/Mrs Gawn Charlie Blackburn-Jones For trying his hardest in everything 

Year 1  Mrs Bloor/Mrs Rivers Alfie Challinor For doing beautiful writing 

Year 2 Miss Simms Abilene Smith For a mature attitude towards school work 

Year 3  Mrs Watson Finley Nixon For working as a fantastic ant and producing a superb info report on volcanoes 

Year 3 Mrs Watson Ruby Buckley For working as a fantastic ant and producing a superb info report on volcanoes 

Year 3  Miss Chapman Sammy Guthrie For being a resilient rhino 

Year 4 Mr Hazeldine Joshua Moulton For being a good and positive learner throughout the week 

Year 5 Miss Spencer Rachel Jackson Being resilient in her fractions work  

Year 6 Miss Brock Owen Smith For working exceptionally hard in all areas of work 

The Golden Table 
 

Connor Newland  

Holly Peake  

Cherry Fox  

Grace Hulse  

 

Ella Thibeault  

Sophie Scragg  

Jessica Doyle  

Max Beavis  

The winners are:  Year 3 Mrs 

Watson  

Rec EH -  95.17% 

Rec DG -  95.57% 

Year 1 WB/RR– 96.80% 

 Year 1 HH/JG-  95.10% 

Year 2 -  97.25% 

Year 3  SW-  97.72% 

Year 3 KC –  94.57% 

Year 4 - 96.53% 

Year 5 -  94.92% 

Year 6– 95.06% 

KS1: None this week    

KS2:   None this week 

We are on Week 3 for dinners next week (W/C  05.03.2018) 


